Dear Members,
Hope this will finds you in best of health and spirits.   This is to apprise you about the developments being taken in the work of major repairs. After the General Body Meeting held on 7th April, 2013, we started working towards the goal of improving the condition of the Society and making it the best Society in NOIDA. The confidence and faith posed by the fellow members in the new management committee is overwhelming, which makes us more committed and more cautious as well. For us the mandate and directions given by the GBM is supreme and we started as per the mandate given to us. 

As it was decided in the meeting, at first we should go for advertisement in News Papers to get a good Structural Engineer who can assess, find out what are the problems and what are the remedies, Accordingly,  advertisement was given in the daily Hindustan Times (English) and Hindustan (Hindi). We got some good queries, and finally two proposals. The interested parties were called for discussion and after due deliberations the proposal of M/s Team Professional Consultants was provisionally accepted.  Later the proposal of M/s Team Professional Consultants was got technically vetted by a Senior Engineer of NBCC also. On the basis of the report of the Engineer of NBCC, the proposal of M/s Team Professionals has now been finalized. 

In the meeting, it was made clear that unless we have funds in our kitty, it would not be possible to initiate work of major repairs.  Accordingly, the Members had agreed to pay Rs. 40,000/- (for Category A and B) and Rs.30,000/ (for Category C) in two installments towards initial deposits. The second installment was supposed to be paid by 7th June, 2013. The response has been good and some of the members paid both the installments in one go. The Management Committee is thankful to those who have paid their installments. However, some of the members have yet to pay their installments, and the Society could manage only Rs. 38 lakhs out of the projected Rs. 56 lakhs.  It would not be possible to start work with an amount of 38 lakhs, which is  approximately 40-45 % of the conservative estimate on major repairs. If we start with this money, there would be cost and time overrun and expenditure may go up by 50% approximately. 

We have already started preventive repair works, so that the cost of major repairs may not escalate.  The Management Committee is making all the efforts to improve the condition of the Society, with the least possible expenditure. We know the value of your hard earned money. Your cooperation is solicited to make us successful in our efforts.


Soon we will post another mail to apprise you about further developments taking place in the Society.

With regards.

Management Committee

